The Extension of the Chinese New Year Holiday and Prevent the Infection of Novel Coronavirus after Classes Resume

26th January, 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Regarding the case of novel coronavirus (nCoV) infections, the Education Bureau (EDB) has announced that all schools (including Kindergartens, Primary and Secondary Schools and Special Schools) will extent the Chinese New Year holiday to 16th February and classes will resume on 17th February. Meanwhile, the EDB will evaluate the situation.

Teachers will prepare the self-study materials on 3rd February for students to study during this time. Please pay attention to our school website and eClass parents apps for updates.

Students are strongly recommended to stay at home during this extension. However, the school will be opened to students whose parents are busy and unable to care of them during the school days starting from 3rd February onwards. All school competitions, activities and trainings will be canceled during this time. The rearrangement of the examinations in March will be announced as soon as possible.

We will try our best to keep the school as clean and tidy as possible. Please help your child prepare a face mask and alcohol based hand sanitizer to bring to school after the holidays. Students and teachers will all be required to wear a face mask for up to 14 days after classes resume to ensure that infection does not spread.

Your cooperation with us is essential to ensure that your children are safe and healthy. Please continue to observe environmental and personal hygiene standards to ensure prevention of infectious diseases. If students get sick, they are suggested to stay at home to prevent cross infection.

Yours Faithfully, Lau Tit Mui (Principal)